LIGHTOAKS PARK WALKABOUT

Wednesday 17th December 2003

Present:
8 residents



Mick Walbank - 
Community Services



Paul McKeown - 
Environmental Services



Steve Dennison -
           “                   “



Howard Hughes - 
           “                   “

(Actions shown in bold italics have been undertaken since the last walkabout.  Actions shown in bold are ones which need to be undertaken).

TENNIS COURT AREA

Some repairs to fence carried out.

Some repairs to fence still required.

OLDER CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA

Unsafe wall removed, earth graded into a shallow slope.

Initial officer meeting and public meeting held about equipment, etc in the park.  Further meetings and consultation events planned for the new year.

DOG FOULING

Dog fouling continues to be a problem in the park.

Signs still need to be erected.

No signs have been placed to say that bins can be used for all refuse including dog waste.

SUMMER SHED

This will used as a base for Probation Services, when they bring a team to work on painting, bench repair and some pruning in January

The repair and maintenance of the shed has been sustained..

FOOTBALL PITCHES

The second set of posts for the full size pitch has been installed.

The goalmouths of the small pitch have been repositioned but the earth in the former goalmouths has not been restored.

POND

The pond water still looks dirty and still smells.  The narrow channel was less congested with debris than is often the case.

Environmental Services to look at more frequent cleaning of the channel or other measures which might delay the accumulation of rubbish.

A new length of fence has been put in front of the feeding area.  The flagstones in front of this fence will be replaced.

The report on long-term measures for managing the pond will be found and a management strategy developed.
There are still no notices about the problems caused by feeding the birds with bread.  Environmental Services to follow this up.

BENCHES

Residents now thought that the general condition of benches in the park was good.  The main remaining problem is graffiti and some damaged timbers.  Probation Services to look at cleaning and staining of benches.

Damaged benches will be reported to the council blacksmiths.

GENERAL MAINTENANCE

Residents expressed great satisfaction with the current levels of maintenance in the park.  The pruning and tidying near the Claremont Road and Moorville Road entrances had made a big improvement.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 17th March

2.00 pm

start at summer house.

